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WORSHIP SCHEDULE

(unless otherwise announced)
Sunday : Holy Mass .........    9:00 AM   .....  In the English language
Daily : Morning Prayer ...  8:45 AM  

       Holy Mass ...........  9:00 AM   
Confessions: Second Sunday of the Month .... 8:15 AM
 Marriage: 6 months prior arrangement             Baptisms : by appointment

   vol. 12, # 12                              G Ł O S               March 20, 2022 

THIRD   SUNDAY   IN   LENT
TRZECIA   NIEDZIELA   POSTU

adapted from: At  Home with the Word,
© 2021, Liturgy Training Publications, Chicago, IL

Our Old Testament reading for today is well known to us—likely
one we have heard since childhood. Moses, who is tending his
father-in-law's flock at the base of Mount Horeb, may be looking for
distractions to while away the time when he sees a bush in flames
just off the path. What is remarkable is not the burning bush itself but
its staying power. The bush is not consumed. As many of us would,
Moses decides to check it out.

Moses' openness becomes God's cue to call out to him, indeed, to
Continued on Page 10

WELCOME TO HOLY TRINITY CATHEDRAL PARISH
If this is your first visit with us, please sign our guest register in the vestibule and
join us for a cake and coffee fellowship that follows every Sunday Mass and on
various feast days of the Church  year.

Holy Trinity Cathedral  Parish of the Polish National Catholic Church has
been an integral part of the Manchester and Southern New Hampshire
community for 107 years meeting the religious needs first for the Polish
immigrant community, and later for all residents of the Granite State. We hope
to continue our growth in service to God and community. This commitment
manifests itself in a regular devotional and prayer life and a greater participation
in both ecumenical and community activities.

At Holy Trinity Cathedral PARISH, our primary emphasis is on the PARISH 
family. All who belong sense this family spirit - expressed in a real love and
concern for one another. Our pastor makes a point to know each family on a
one-to-one basis with frequent visits to family homes and to the hospitalized.
Thus the spiritual health and vitality of all parishioners and all our friends is
supported by both pastor and laity.
We invite You to join our PARISH family! If you are looking for a PARISH and
are considering Holy Trinity, feel free to talk with any parishioner about it. We will 
introduce you to our family in all its wonderful aspects - a family whose real
strength lies in our personal and real relationship to Jesus Christ, our Lord and
Savior. We express this faith in our Church through our liturgy which is Catholic
and traditional, shared between priest and laity. We demonstrate this faith in the
prayerful material and emotional support we give one another. We share this
faith in a Church rooted in Democratic principles, having a church constitution
that gives laity full rights and due process in matters financial, administrative and 
material.
OUR PARISH...firm in faith, Catholic, democratic, and OPEN to the growth that
comes as more join our  family.

MAKE YOURSELF RIGHT AT HOME!

SCHEDULE OF REGULAR ACTIVITIES
(Unless otherwise announced - Many meetings cancelled due to Covid-19)

Parish Committee Meeting every third Thursday of the month at 7:00 PM
The Cemetery Committee meets as needed
Lectors, Greeters, Ushers, Collectors ministries as announced in the
bulletin
Moms in Prayer meets weekly on Tuesdays at 7:30 AM in the rectory
Membership and Outreach Team meets as announced in the bulletin
Ladies Society of the Adoration of the Most Blessed Sacrament meets the

3rd Sunday of the month after the 9:00 AM Mass  (September - June)
Holy Trinity Seniors will resume in the Spring 
The Frederick Chopin Choir rehearses each Wednesday evening at 6:30 PM 

and holds meetings as announced 
Adult Bible Study  - Bi-weekly Wednesdays 7:00 PM Zoom & In Person 
Parishioners Prayer Group  - Thursdays at 3:00 PM in the Craft Room
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We are looking for ideas, any ideas, that can stimulate and increase
participation in both the worship and parochial life of Holy Trinity Parish.
Is there something you have seen, or experienced in another Church that
you think might work well here? Have you had an idea for some time, but
were afraid to share it?  If you have an idea, no matter what it may be,
please pray over it and then share it with either:

Mr. Ray Pieczarka 603-472-5874 or Bishop Paul 603-622-4524.

EVEN DURING COVID-19
WELCOME -  TO ALL VISITORS

You are most welcome and your presence is
appreciated. All are invited to share in worship and, after
Mass, our fellowship. If the people around you fail to say 
“hello”  first, go up to them and say  “Hi!” And don’t feel
awkward. We’ve all  been in those shoes at one time or
another. We want you to join us. So Welcome Home!

------------------------------------------------------
HTC Membership and Outreach Team Is Inviting YOU

Join in an outreach
The Parish Evangelism Team has reorganized and we are now the

“Membership and Outreach” Team. Our hope is that a number of our parishioners
would like to be a part of an exciting opportunity to help develop programs and
liturgies that will spread the Word to others outside our community, and also
engage in Internal Evangelism within our parish family.

If YOU are interested in reaching out to others for the Lord you are invited to
contact either Jo-Ann O’Connell at 463-9848 or Bishop Paul at 622-4524.

------------------------------------------------------

------------------------------------------------------

We invite our readers to continue reading the history of the lives of the
saints that are remembered by the Church this week. Follow the hyperlink
below to learn to learn about those saints remembered by the Church
thisweek.

https://www.sugarsync.com/pf/D0314163_059_897846717
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Sunday, March 13th - We thank the
following who provided for our cake and
coffee reception last weekend: The
following contributed: Jennie Grenier
(Fruit, Bagels and Cream Cheese); Ed
Raczka (Bagels); Wendy Thomas (Bailey’s Irish Cream Cake, Lemon Poppyseed
Mini-Muffins); Kathy Card (Deviled Eggs); Anonymous (Tea Cookies). 

As always, thanks also to all who donated towards cake & coffee offerings
-------------------------------------------------------------------

Check out our diocesan website:
      www.easterndiocesepncc.com  
Your smart phone can get the latest on the
Eastern Diocese with our free APP thru Play
Store or Google titled:

“easterndiocesepncc”

http://www.holytrinitypncc.org/
-------------------------------------------------------------------

  MARCH   BIRTHDAYS

Last week the Seniors who stayed for the Cake and Coffee reception were treated to Ten
pints of soup through the Soup for Seniors Program
sponsored by our HTC Frederick Chopin Choir. Cindy
Hebert prepared: Sausage and Meatball Tomato Vegetable
Soup.
     What will be the delicious fare today ?

------------------------------------------------------------

------------------------------------------------------------

– Saint Anthony Mary Claret    
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TODAY we ask our parish family to pray for:
 Father Andrzej Bako,

and the faithful of
Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish

Ellisville, Missouri
and

                Father Senior Fryderyk Banas,
                           and the faithful of
                          Holy Cross Parish
                       Ware, Massachusetts.
We ask God to bless them in their parochial life and the work they do in their local
community. We ask you to pray each day that God would bless and increase their work
of evangelism and Christian sharing.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------
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used with permission  
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------

OUR PARISH ADULT BIBLE STUDY, a Zoom & face to face study in the
Craft Room. The next scheduled study date will be next Wednesday, April
6th at 7 PM. Studies generally last one hour to one and one half hours.
If you want to join in the study in person, simply show up. If you join in on
Zoom you’ll need to ask Bishop Paul for the Zoom link. Study sheets will
be sent to all our HTC internet family prior to the study

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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“Repent and turn from all your transgressions; otherwise iniquity will be
your ruin. Cast away from you all transgressions that you have committed

against me, and get yourselves a new heart and a new spirit! ”

- from today’s Mass - Tract - Ezekiel 18: 31          
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THIS SUNDAY, March 20th, 2022 (Niedziela Dzisiejsza)
THIRD  SUNDAY  IN LENT

TRZECIA  NIEDZIELA  POSTU
Memorial of Photina the Samaritan Woman and Companions - Martyrs

Bishop Anthony Rysz (sp. 2015) 

MONDAY, March 21st, (Poniedziałek)
Memorial of Benedict - Abbot

TUESDAY, March 22nd, (Wtorek)
Memorial of Paul of Narbonne - Confessor

WEDNESDAY, March 23rd, (Środa)
Memorial of the Victorian and Companions - Marrtyrs

Continued on Page 9
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Tuesday, March 22 - Wednesday, March 23 - 
Doctrine Commission Meeting

National Church Center - Scranton, PA - Bishop Paul attends
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------

----------------------------------------------------------------------
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THURSDAY, March 24th, (Czwartek)
SOLEMNITY OF SAINT GABRIEL - ARCHANGEL

FRIDAY, March 25th, (Piątek)
SOLEMNITY - THE ANNUNCIATION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY

   

SATURDAY, March 26th, (Sobota)
Memorial of Castulus - Martyr

NEXT SUNDAY, March 27th, (Niedziela Przyszła)
FOURTH  SUNDAY  IN  LENT - CZWARTA  NIEDZIELA  POSTU

LAETARE SUNDAY
Memorial of John of Damascus - Priest, Confessor
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2022  PNCC Future Direction Action
Plan - "Being Eucharistic People"

Our 2022 Action Plan for all parishes
and faithful to implement, to grow in
holiness, faithfulness, mercy and love as
disciples of our Lord and Savior Jesus
Christ being strengthened by His 
presence in the Holy Eucharist.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

summon him far beyond what he believes himself capable. Notice that
when God calls him by name, Moses responds simply, "Here I am." In
Hebrew, this is just one word, hinneni. It is how Abraham responded
to God at the ultimate test of his faith (Genesis 22) and how many
prophets after him also will respond to their call. Once God alerts
Moses to the holy ground and identifies himself in the covenantal
tradition of Moses' ancestors, Moses lowers his face in fear but
remains. Much staying power will be required of him as well in the
coming years. 

God then reveals his intentions to bring the Israelites out of
oppression in Egypt into this very wilderness where they will worship
God in freedom. Moses is God's chosen prophet and leader. This scene
culminates when, at Moses' request, God further reveals the divine
name, YHWH, a form of the verb "to be." God is the essence of being,
the "I AM," a name so sacred that it should not be uttered. Our
reverence is indicated in the address, "LORD."
                                                  
• Moses is snatched out of his daily routine and called to be a leader

and God's spokesperson, or "prophet." Are you open to God calling
you in new ways?

• Reflect on God as the essence of being. Does this change your
concept of God?

 
• How have you been challenged beyond your supposed capabilities

in your life? Do you have the staying power to which God calls us?
How might you build such endurance?

Practice of Faith

 In this reading from Exodus, we can only imagine Moses as
awestruck as a voice called to him from the burning bush. God
called Moses by name, commanding him to remove his sandals,
for that area was holy ground. Then we hear the Name of all
names: the great I AM. How often do we allow ourselves the
opportunity to be mystified by the presence of our Lord? Do we

Continued on Page 11
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 stop at the end of each day to reflect on God's presence?

• In an extended prayer time, contemplate the moments when you
felt God in your midst during the past several years and journal
about them.

• When you next enter a Catholic church, think about why we
genuflect when adoration is taking place or bow when the
reserved Eucharist is not exposed. This prayerful action confirms
our belief in God's presence in a holy place where our expressions
of reverence are most appropriate.

• Consider how you honor God's presence during the day.

Questions

• What meaning do you take from God’s name “I am who am,” and
what do you think it means when Moses tells the Israelites that “I
am” sent me to you?

  
•  In what ways are you trying to be like the description of God in

today’s responsorial psalm: merciful, slow to anger, and abiding
in kindness? In what ways could you try to pardon others as the
Lord pardons us? 

 
• How do you prepare yourself to celebrate the sacrament of

penance? Do you use an examination of conscience? Do you do a
review at the end of each day? Do you rely on the promptings of
the Spirit to tell you where you need forgiveness? 

Activities

• March 25 is the Annunciation of the Lord. As part of your prayer
this week, read Luke 1:26–38 and meditate on Mary’s words,
“Behold, I am the handmaid of the Lord. May it be done to me
according to your word.”

• Water is one of the principal symbols of the season of Lent. Give
thanks for the baptismal water that was your own entrance into
the life of Christ. This Lent consider how you might lead others to
baptism. How can you make yourself available to seekers and
invite them to your parish so that they will be led to these saving,
refreshing, and life-giving waters?

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Music expresses that which cannot be put into words

and that which cannot remain silent.

 – Victor Hugo                            
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COMING  EVENTS
MARCH 2022 

Sun. Mar 27 - FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT ( LAETARE SUNDAY )
Holy Mass - 9:00 AM

Mon. Mar 28 - National Scouting Commission Zoom Meeting - 7:00 PM

Tue. Mar 29 -  Moms in Prayer meets in the rectory - 7:30 AM
Wed. Mar 30 -
Fri. Apr. 1 -
Fri. Apr, 1 - Sun. Apr. 3 - National Mission & Evangelism Workshop -         

 Resurrection Parish - Temperance, MI - Bishop Paul & Karen        
   attend and present
Sun. Apr. 3 - PASSION SUNDAY

Holy Mass - 8:30 AM - 
Bishop Jan Dawidziuk (sp. 2012) 
Cake & Coffee Reception (auditorium) - 9:45 AM

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------
ALMS TO HELP

 AFGHAN REFUGEES

 At our February Parish Committee meeting 
it was decided to direct our Lenten Alms Donations
to Afghan Refugee Re-settlement in Manchester.
More details will follow, but know that these are the
folk we saw on our TV’s when the US military left
Afghanistan last August. Please give generously to
our new neighbors. 

---------------------------------------------------
As many already know, our parishioner and a sister in our
parish family, FRANCES DOBOSZ, has been ill for many
months. Her family members have indicated that she has
experienced a number of falls and is currently in a rehab center
having no visitors. Her only contact is her family.

We hope to bring some joy in her life by flooding her
with get well cards. Over the next week, and on Sunday during
the cake and coffee reception, we’ll ask people to sign “get
well” cards. We also encourage you to bring get well cards
with you. Mr Ray Pieczarka, who has been in contact with her family, will take the
cards for them to deliver to Fran. Plerase, let us bring some cheer to this woman who
dedicated her life to our parish. 

----------------------------------------------------------
PARISH CHOIR PALM  SUNDAY  KIELBASA  SALE 
The Frederick Chopin Choir is once again selling kielbasa for your
Easter table. Orders for links are being accepted NOW (Order form
accompanies this bulletin)., Guarantee your selection by ordering
early. Order deadline is March 28. 

Pick-up will be  Palm Sunday, April 10th.
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To help Ukraine our
cathedral parish family will be
accepting cash donations to
assist in efforts to aid the
Ukranian refugees. The Polish
Catholic Church (PKK), our
sister Church in Poland, is
involved in a grassroots effort
to help with shelter, food,
clothing, medicine. We will be
forwarding your donations to help them. 

Thursday, when I returned from the G-3 Continuing Anglican dialogue in
Columbia, SC, I came back to a $1 K check from the Manchester Rotary Club to assist
our Ukraine Aid through the PKK The gift was encouraged by a RC Rotarian who
wanted to support our effort. Then a phone call and discussion from a non-parishioner
turned into an additional $150.

Thursday night, the parish discussed Ukranian Aid. I read to them the draft of a
PNCC/G-3 meeting press release, also in today’s GŁOS and worth a read. I mentioned
an e-mail from Brian Marsh the same day indicating the IAF had already cut a check
for $1 K to assist us in our effort. 

Our parish committee then votes  to give $ 5,000 to the fundraising effort for the
Ukraine through the PKK churches. They then voted  to match all gifts received by the
parish over the next three weeks up to an additional $5,000.00. So, we are matching the
Rotary Donation, the additional $150, and two additional $50 gifts. That's $2,500
already in matching. So the donations here are at $7,500 already, with at least a $10 K
potential.

Praise God, and blessings to all of our HTC parishioners! Wow!
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Discipleship Is Not a Part-Time Job

Being a disciple of Christ is not a part-time job. It is not something we do
distracted, with half our effort, simply to get it done. It’s not simply about joining a
church or accepting Jesus as our “Lord and Savior,” nor is it enough to profess with our
lips what we believe. Being his disciple means transforming every aspect of our lives
so that nothing, not even the smallest part of who we are, is out of touch with the
mission of Christ. It’s about giving every ounce of our being to the God who created us,
taking up whatever we are called to do, whenever we are called to do it, without
hesitation. We cannot do that if we are busy holding onto something else, saving
something to the side “in case this doesn’t work out.” God wants everything from us,
and so we’re either fully in, or we’re not in at all. Let go of what holds you back, and
live completely in the freedom of being a disciple of Christ.

         — from the book Let Go: Seven Stumbling Blocks to Christian Discipleship
by Casey Cole, OFM, page 8

----------------------------------------------------------
PLEASE PRAY FOR THE FOLLOWING SERVING IN OUR MILITARY:

All clergy serve in the United States Army
CPT.  Father Andrew Bilinski
LT. COL.  Father Stanley Jasiurkowski

 CPT.  Father Joseph Kolek
CPT. Father Andrzej Tenus

OTHER PNCC FAITHFUL & FRIENDS
MSG. Aleka Ramoutar ARMY                            REMEMBER
CMDR. Vincent Chernesky  NAVY                                THOSE
Major. Scott M. Krasko ARMY                            WHO SERVE 
SSGT. Nick Hudak AIR FORCE RESERVE
Carter Gentilhomme ARMY NATIONAL GUARD
Alyssa Oxley AIR FORCE
Vincent Manzella AIR FORCE
Gregory Walsh MARINE CORPS
James Pidgeon MARINE CORPS
Cliff Robert Nemkovich COAST GUARD
Andrew Drada MICHIGAN AIR NATIONAL GUARD
Tyler Gardner NAVY
Ian and Cody Gonyea NAVY
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PRAY FOR THE SICK & HOMEBOUND:
In the Hospital:

Clergy Who Are iIl:

Father Paul Zomerfeld serving in Johnstown, PA
Father Senior Augustin Sicard in San Antonio, TX

In  nursing  homes  & rehab centers:

Jeanie Faucher at Bedford Nursing & Rehabilitation Center, Bedford, NH
Althea Lubelczyk at Courville in Manchester 
Gloria Babicz at Maple Leaf Nursing Home in Manchester, NH
Charlotte Raczka at Granite Ledges in Concord, NH
Stella Hewitt at Villa Crest Healthcare Center, Manchester, NH
Barbara Bukowski at Villa Crest Healthcare Center, Manchester, NH
Lena F. Botor at The Wesleyan At Scenic Nursing Home in Georgetown, TX
Frances Dobosz at a rehabilitation facility in Nashua, NH

at home:

David Greene at home in Temple Terrace, FL
Father Senior Joseph Soltysiak recovering at home in Westfield, MA
Evelyn Jamrog in Newburyport, MA
Father Thomas and Meg Sheha in Hollywood, FL

------------------------------------------------------------------------
Bible Word Search:

All the words listed below are in the puzzle - left, right, up, down or diagonally. Find
each word and click its first letter then its last letter to highlight it. After you have found
all the words, click the leftover letters in the correct order to spell the Mystery Word. To
work the puzzle on paper instead: Print this page and circle each letter of the words you
find.

Armor of God Aroma
Blameless Children
Covetous Father
Filthiness Giving of thanks
Greed Hatred
Honor Idolater
Imitators Immorality
Impurity Inheritance
Instruction Kingdom of Christ
Men pleasers Mother
Mystery Obey
Offering Sacrifice
Service Silly talk
Slave Strong
Walk in love Wife Will of God

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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G3/PNCC Press Release:

Anglican G3 – PNCC Churches working together to provide
humanitarian relief for Ukraine

On March 15 and 16, 2022, the G-3/PNCC Ecumenical Dialogue Group
met at the Anglican Cathedral of the Epiphany in Columbia, South
Carolina.  Representing the G-3 were Archbishop Mark Haverland
(Anglican Catholic Church – ACC), Archbishop Chandler Jones
(Anglican Province in America - APA) Bishops Paul Hewett (Anglican
Catholic Church - DHC), Brian Marsh (Anglican Church in America -
ACA), and Alexander Webb (ACA) and Fathers Robert Bader (ACC -
DHC), Jonathan Foggin (ACC), Creighton McElveen (APA) and Christian
Tutor (ACA).  Polish National Catholic Church members included Prime
Bishop Anthony Mikovsky, Bishop Paul Sobiechowski, Father Seniors
Robert Nemkovich Jr. and John Kowalczyk and Father Scott Lill. 
Bishops Hewett and Sobiechowski served as the Dialogue Co-Chairman
for this meeting.

With prayer and concern for the war in Ukraine the Anglican G3 and
PNCC Churches decided to work together to aid those fleeing from
Ukraine.  Contributions from the churches and The International
Anglican Fellowship (IAF) will be sent to parishes of the Polish Catholic
Church in Poland (Sister Church to the PNCC) which is undertaking
regular humanitarian relief efforts on behalf of the Ukrainian refugees

Continued on Page 17Page 16



Anglican / PNCC Dialogue (continued)

in Poland. 

Updates were given by the various churches and the Union of Scranton
about recent events within their respective communions and to how
they are now moving forward in our post Covid situation.  The dialogue
also discussed aspects of Intercommunion between the PNCC and
Episcopal Church prior to 1976 and other issues and ways the
Churches can continue to grow closer together and achieve the unity
that our Lord prayed for His Catholic Church.  Bishop Hewett
celebrated the Holy Mass during the meeting and Evensong.  Thanks to
Bishop Hewett, Fr. Braddock and the Cathedral of the Epiphany for
their hospitality in hosting this meeting.  The next meeting of the
G3/PNCC Ecumenical Dialogue will take place in January of 2023 to be
hosted by the PNCC.
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